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Member of the Month

Special member this month is
Jean Anderson. She is very
active in all our lodge functions.
For several years, Jean has also
been taking and typing up the
meeting minutes, a demanding
and absolutely essential task. It
means that she ~ misses a
meeting! Here is Jean's story:
I am a California Swede, born

right here in Sacramento. My
parents both came from Arvika
in the Province of Varmland.
They knew each other in Sweden
but didn't get married until com-
ing to America. My father came
over in the early 1900s and
seftleam lfie "Sacramenfo area

•••••• =-t'i.'Th'ie'Te""~tt=retm:ives.My
mother followed a few years
later. Father was a farmer. He
eventually bought his own little
place in Elk Grove, where I grew
up and went to school.

After graduating from Elk
Grove High School, I started
working for the State as a clerk-
typist and stayed for 41 years! I
worked in several departments
and retired from the State
Architect's Office in 1987when I
was offered the "Golden Hand-
shake." I still work for the State
part time as a "retired annuitant."

I enjoy travelling, gardening,
baking, and attending Nill och
Trdd. I have been a member of
Monitor Lodge for almost 20
years and enjoy the many
activities and friendships.

I finally had a chance to travel
to the Scandinavian countries in
1989 and it was great to visit the
land of my ancestors. I especial-
ly enjoyed Varmland, seeing
where my parents grew up and
the places I had heard so much
about. I hope I can go back
some day and see some of the
things I missed the first time.

The Monitor

December Birthdays

12/03 - Marjorie Skicklig
12/04 - Kerstin Hakansson
12/07 - Ellen Harrod
12/11 - John Loken
12/12 - Margaret Carlson
12/15 - Jean Barney
12/15 - Lynn Lundberg
12/18 - David Swanson
12/20 - Janice Woodruff
T2724-tvelvn Anderson

=-1IIIID1"~/24 - sOp~wanson
12/26 - Dorothy Erickson
12/27 - Kay Heringer

HJARTUGA GRATULATIONER!

An Experiment

Perhaps you have noticed a
number in the upper right comer
of your mailing label. It repre-
sents the month you joined the
lodge (for example, 01 is Janu-
ary) and is a reminder of the
month in which your dues are
.payable. If you find that the
number does not agree with your
records, please notify Gail Nemy
or Karin Bodelson.

Diff och Doff
from our Members

./ Found at the Smorgasbord:
A set of four small (7" x 6")
trays of different colors with
animal pictures.

./ If you ordered a Swedish
1994 calendar, it can now be

picked up. We have a few
extra for sale for $9 and also
reprints of the National Geo-
graphic article about Sweden
for $3. See Marianne Ek.

./ The Swedish language
groups are taking a holiday
recess until January. The
students have enjoyed meet-
ing weekly and feel it has
helped them keep up their
understanding of Swedish.

./ John Wright tells us that you
can also see the Swedish
Channel 4 news on Sacra-
mento cable Channel 21
Mondays through Fridays at
T.ge~:e&am.

./ Louise Sims reminds us to
be sure to see Swedish
Christmas display at William
Glen in Town & Country
Village!

December Dues
Anniversaries

If you have already paid, please
ignore this reminder and thank
you for your promptness.

Eva Allred
Karin Bodelson
Viola Bodelson
Joyce Bums
Camilla Caldwell
Kenneth and Peggy Carlson
Martha Fredrickson
Ethel Hoffman
Ronny and Christie Kagstrom
Betty Schoepf
Audrey Ohlson-Smith

Dues are $14 a year, and you
may pay them at the December
meeting or by mail to Gail
Nemy, 4239Daybreak Lane,
Sacramento, CA 95821.
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For Your Roster

Address changes:

Lisa Bleasdale
2748 Green Bay Way
Sacramento, CA 95826-2218
Phone: 366-7313

Janice Woodruff
7230 Rice Valley Road
Oakland, OR 97462
(Phone number unknown)

New members:

Gertrude (Trudi) Kauffman
1421 Sherwood Avenue
Sacramento, CA 95822
Phone: 451-3075

Michelle Kauffman
1421 Sherwood Avenue
Sacramento, CA 95822
Phone: 451-3075

William & Helen Dyckman
2042 Nicklaus Circle
Roseville, CA 95678
Phone: 783-3598

Camellia Festival
March 5-6

The Camellia parade will be
held on Saturday, March 5, and
the Children's Club has been
asked to participate. The lodge
has the cart that can be decorated
and used for this occasion.
Members who have worked on
this project before would be a big
help to our newcomers. There
will be more information later
about the exhibits and
entertainment.

The Monitor

Monitor Lodge is looking for
eligible male or female students,
including children or grand-
children of members, to represent
our lodge at the Camellia Festi-
val. A student can represent our
lodge there even if he or she
does not meet the criteria for stu-
dent ambassador. The youngster
selected as student ambassador
will receive a $1,000 scholarship
and will represent the Sacramen-
to Camellia Festival in our sister
city Matsuyama in Japan. The
scholarship can be used for a
college or accredited vocational
training institute of the student's
choice.

The International Friendship
Committee (IFC) has the follow-
ing suggested criteria for the
selection as Student Ambassador:

- High school senior, or
Freshman or Sophomore in
college, with a grade point aver-
age of 3.0 or above.

- Sponsored by IFC member
ethnic group.

- Resident of Sacramento.
- Able to well represent his

or her country.
- Must wear appropriate

ethnic costume for designated
activities (parade, luncheons,
exhibits, etc.)

The IFC suggests that coun-
tries select a representative be-
fore 31 December. Interviews
will be held in January and the
selection of a student ambassador
will be made by Sacramento
CQme.]J.i,aFesti¥a.l- r-epfese-nta#ve&
by March 1.

From the Editor

The deadline for the January
issue of The Monitor is Friday,
December 16. Please send your
typed or hand printed input to
Ingrid Kennedy, 10582 Apple
Grove Way, Rancho Cordova.
Or give her a call at 638-3212.

Luciafest

This is one event you don't want
to miss: the annual Luciafest
organized by our Children's
Club. It will be held at Wisteria
Hall on Friday, December 10, 7
pm. Carly Caldwell will be this
year's Lucia. Tomten will be
there, so we need little gifts for
him to give to the children, who
have worked very hard to pres-
ent this beautiful program. Our
choir, the Valley Viking Singers,
will also perform. Refreshments
will follow. A plate of cookies to
share would be nice.
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Cultural Corner Another custom Sweden got
from Germany was the advent
calendar. It was introduced in
Sweden in 1934 by the Swedish
Girl Scouts. Aina Stenberg Mas-
Olle drew the first one and she
did one every year until 1964.
Now there are many different
such calendars available, but the
ones most commonly seen here
in America are still the German
calendars. It is an exciting tradi-
tion for kids (and maybe those of
us who are still kids at heart) to
open one door every day of De-
cember, finishing up by opening
the last and biggest one on De-
<:-emeer 24.

I hope you all have some
traditions to celebrate Advent. It
is a very busy time for most of
us, but it is also a wonderful
time to stop for a moment, light
a candle, and reflect over the
true meaning of Christmas.

I know I will see all of you
at our GlOgg Party and at that
time I will share some more of
the Christmas traditions that are
special to me and my family.

- Eivor Pfannkuch
Cultural Leader

bush in the house. Much later,
the industrial manufacturing of
advent candle holders got start-
ed. However, the little advent
tree still remained in Sweden
through the 40s and 50s, and the
custom was brought to America
by at least one Swede!

In our home here in Califor-
nia we also have an advent star
which is lit and hung in the
window for everyone to see on
the first Sunday of Advent. The
star was brought here from Swe-
den, but it is actually a custom of
German origin. The idea to hang
a lit star in the window during
Advent got st-aned in Hermhet,
Germany, around the year 1880.
The star was originally made of
paper. A few such stars made
their way to Sweden, but they
didn't become common until the
mid 30s. Eventually, you would
find the star in almost every
home. Stars were also made of
other materials, such as thin
wood, glass, and straw.

As you read this, you have
probably just finished the turkey
leftovers from Thanksgiving and
you are starting to think about
Christmas. For me, as a Swede
living in America, Thanksgiving
was a new and wonderful holi-
day. It gave me the chance to be
very thankful for this wonderful
country that has provided me
with opportunity for family,
friendships, growth, and prosper-
ity. I always felt Thanksgiving
was a great prelude to the
Christmas season. It gives us a
taste of upcoming celebrations
and eases us into the four weeks
of Advent. It is always wonder-
ful to know, as the turkey and
stuffing are gone, that it is time
to bring out the advent candle
holder and the advent star.

Let me share some of the
traditions I have brought with
me from my home in Sweden to
our home here in America.
When I grew up, we always had
a small advent tree with four
candles which were lit one by
one, one Sunday at a time, dur-
ing Advent. We lived by the
forest so it was easy for my
father to go out and cut a small
tree. However, we have kept up
this tradition here in America
with my American family, even
though it means going to the
Christmas tree lots to find a
small tree. Why the advent tree,
you might ask! Most of the cus-
toms associated with Christmas
are old except for the customs of
Advent. The first time we hear
about the four advent candles in
Sweden is from the home of
Arch Bishop Nathan Soderblom
at the turn of the century. The
candles were placed on a juniper




